Head of NJ Dept. of Environmental Protection to visit county
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The head of the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection is planning to visit Burlington County to get a better sense of the concerns raised by officials in flood-damaged municipalities.

A DEP spokeswoman confirmed yesterday that Commissioner Lisa Jackson will assess the condition of Rancocas Creek in areas of significant flooding following last week's nor'easter.

“She is concerned about the affected communities and wants to determine if there's any technical assistance that the DEP can provide,” agency spokeswoman Darlene Yuhas said. “We have experts on our staff that may be able to assist them.”

A specific date and location for the visit had not been finalized as of yesterday, Yuhas said.

More than 500 homes in Burlington County were damaged after a nor'easter dumped upwards of 6 inches of rain April 15 and 16. The heavy rainfall and subsequent flooding caused more than $8 million in damage to public and private property.

President Bush yesterday declared the county a federal disaster area.

Officials in Lumberton, Medford and Southampton, three towns hit the hardest by the storm, have complained that the state-administered process for removing debris from the creek to alleviate the flooding problem is too costly and cumbersome.

Yuhas said the state agency has not received any applications to begin the process.

An inspection of the creek by Burlington County officials in 2006 identified more than 80 locations along the south and southwest branches of the creek where debris was obstructing the waterway. None of those locations were cleared before the nor'easter hit last week, they said.

State Assemblyman Fran Bodine, D-8th of Moorestown, said he sought out Jackson in response to concerns expressed by municipal officials.

“We need to get as much dialogue going as possible to understand the contributing factors of periodic flooding and what state agencies need to do to mitigate the threat of future floods,” Bodine said yesterday in a news release.

Bodine, a state Senate candidate this year, has also called for creating a special legislative panel to identify long-term remedies for the flood problems.

Phil Haines, Bodine's GOP opponent in the Senate contest, called for more action from the state.

“The state must eradicate the onerous agency oversight and bureaucracy and make stream cleaning an easier process for counties and municipalities,” he said in a news release issued last week.

Haines is the county clerk and was formerly a member of the county Board of Freeholders.

Staff writer David Levinsky contributed to this report.

